
Check if you are located in the service area of the Northern Border Regional Commission (as defined at http://www.nbrc.gov/)

In the space below, explain your interest in the Recreation Economy for Rural Communities program. Include answers to the following:
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First Name:                Last Name: 

Position/Title: 
Email:                                                                                                                                          Phone Number:

2019 Application
Before filling out this form, please read the request for applications at https://www.epa.gov/smartgrowth/recreation-economy-rural-communities-2019-application 

Lead Organization:

Project Location  City: State:               County:

Population (See: http://factfinder.census.gov/faces/nav/jsf/pages/index.xhtml):

Point of Contact (must be available for duration of project to lead coordination of local participation and interact with the planning assistance team)

• What is the project’s geographic scope (e.g., neighborhood, town)?
• What is the area’s demographic makeup and economic condition?
• What challenges does your community face around economic development and diversification?
• What challenges does your community face in terms of Main Street revitalization?
• How do you propose to leverage outdoor recreation and nearby forests and natural lands to strengthen Main Street revitalization and
economic diversification?
• What strategies and opportunities to build on the outdoor recreation economy would you like to explore through this program?
• How would a community workshop through Recreation Economy for Rural Communities help you achieve your goals?
• What will be the environmental benefits of achieving your goals?
• What partners will be involved in creating and implementing your action plan, such as community representatives (governmental and
non-governmental), public agencies and institutions, local development districts/regional development organizations, community
colleges/universities, non-governmental organizations, foundations, and businesses? How will elected officials support this effort?

Your response must fit into the two boxes below. Text does not automatically flow from one box to the next. You must click on each box.

Recreation Economy for Rural Communities

https://www.epa.gov/smartgrowth/local-foods-local-places-2017-2018-application
http://factfinder.census.gov/faces/nav/jsf/pages/index.xhtml):Point
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	State: OR
	County: Grant
	Organization: City of John Day
	City: John Day
	First Name: Nicholas
	Last Name: Green
	Title: City Manager
	Email: greenn@grantcounty-or.gov
	Phone Number: (541) 575-0028
	LOI: John Day is a historic ranching, mining and timber community nestled in the mountains of eastern Oregon. It is the largest of Grant County's nine incorporated cities and its economic center. John Day is surrounded by over two million acres of national forest and public lands ideal for hunting, fishing, outdoor recreation and business retreats. More than a dozen state and federal parks, heritage sites and recreation areas surround John Day - including the historic Kam Wah Chung store and visitor's center, located near John Day's Main Street, and the John Day Fossil Beds National Monument, located an hour to our west. The city's namesake and main natural feature is the John Day River, the third longest free-flowing river in the contiguous United States, which runs through the center of town.
 
Three decades of steady population decline has left the City of John Day struggling to find sufficient revenue to fund basic public services. The disruption to the natural resource-based economy in the 1990s and the subsequent loss of family-wage jobs created a vacuum in our economy that has been filled largely by the unemployed, marginally employed, and retired residents living on fixed incomes. Today, Grant County is listed as Oregon's most socioeconomically distressed area by the Oregon Secretary of State. Our challenges include: the highest unemployment rate in the state (currently 8.4%); highest suicide rate (32 per 100,000 residents); second lowest real market property values and fourth lowest assessed values; third highest rate of out-migration with continued population loss projected at 0.5% per year; loss of 40 percent of K-12 student enrollment over the past two decades forcing the closure of our Junior High School, and; aging critical infrastructure for both public and private sector investments - particularly along Main Street.
 
The proximate cause for these unfortunate conditions was the ten-fold reduction in timber harvests in our forests and the subsequent closure of three of our four timber mills, but the ultimate cause was our failure to adapt to our changing economic landscape. Today we are fighting back. The city council hired a new city manager in 2016 who has aggressively restructured the city's finances, operations and management - reducing staff by 30% and increasing the city's net position by over $2.2 million year-over-year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
	LOI continued: In 2017, we adopted a new Strategy for Growth and have raised $4.5 million in external funding for new housing, transportation planning, broadband improvements, recreational trails and Main Street infrastructure investments. We are now ready to focus outward on establishing our recreation economy and bolstering the economies of the county and our surrounding communities. 
 
Our goal is to position John Day as a recreation hub in eastern Oregon and promote agritourism and destination tourism for the surrounding farms, ranches and other communities in Grant County through improved marketing, branding and organizational structures. Our partners include: the John Day city council; Grant County Chamber of Commerce; John Day downtown merchants; Grant County Economic Development Office; Grant School District 3; Blue Mountain Hospital District, and; John Day/Canyon City Parks & Recreation District. We are also working closely with state and federal agencies, including the Malheur National Forest and Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife, to explore opportunities to promote outdoor recreation in our area.
 
Key among our planned investments is a 90-acre brownfield restoration project on the John Day River at the former Oregon Pine mill site. In 2017, the city purchased all of the undeveloped land and brownfields surrounding the John Day River. We received a No Further Action decision from Oregon's Department of Environmental Quality after completing a Phase 1 and Phase 2 environmental site assessment. We are now planning for the redevelopment of these properties to encourage residential, commercial and industrial growth along with a new riverfront recreation area. A new area plan will be adopted this summer and it will then be time to execute our broader economic redevelopment strategy to support and strengthen John Day's existing businesses and the surrounding communities.
 
The Recreation Economy for Rural Communities planning assistance will help us take the next step by identifying specific actions we can take over the next five years to enhance our outdoor recreation economy. Strategies and opportunities we need to explore are: (1) applying for ATV-use on state highways so tourists can access existing ATV/OHV parks directly from their hotel rooms in John Day (now allowed under state law but only by application); (2) encouraging development of a new hotel, in-city campgrounds and bed & breakfasts to create more abundant and diverse lodging options; (3) new marketing and branding concepts to promote John Day's Main Street as a gateway to the surrounding public lands and communities; (4) accelerator/incubator options for existing John Day businesses to expand their outdoor recreation services - specifically for ATV/snowmobile rentals, bike rentals, stand up paddle boards, outfitters, guided tours, etc.; (5) targeted investments in Main Street infrastructure and whether the City should adopt a local transient lodging tax to facilitate investments in outdoor recreation, and; (6) new organizational structures to maintain the gains we make under this program.
 
A facilitated workshop would help our community stakeholders identify and understand their specific role in expanding our outdoor recreation economy. Many of our residents and business owners are anxious to volunteer and increase their local impact but lack specific guidance on how best to engage. City staff have done a tremendous job in planning and fundraising, but with only three people in the administrative department and 12 total employees, our reach is limited. We need an honest broker who can galvanize the community to act in their own best interests in promoting recreation and who can provide the context for how other rural communities have used the natural environment to improve their economies. Many residents fear that by promoting recreation we will face rampant growth and will be inundated by tourists. Our goal is simply to regain the 1,000+ residents we've lost countywide since our mills closed - to get back to our population peak in the 1990s and then maintain a modest but steady growth rate by diversifying and revitalizing our economy.
 
We believe our 90-acre riverfront restoration project is a good candidate for EPA's brownfield redevelopment grant. This largely undeveloped area within the city limits could become the launch point for our future outdoor recreation investments. The riverfront was dredge mined in the early 20th century and was later used for timber and heavy industry operations. Though the landscape is scarred, it has tremendous potential for environmental restoration and could become a significant resource for the city. As part of our area plan, we are exploring options that allow the river to return to a more natural, meandering path, providing beautiful places for people, habitat enhancement and better mitigating flood impacts on surrounding properties. We are also investing in a new wastewater facility on the property that will replace our 70-year old wastewater treatment plant with a sustainable design to reclaim over 80 million gallons of water annually for beneficial reuse. The site could eventually be powered by a local solar farm in partnership with our electric co-op. These core investments will fuel new projects like our first hydroponic greenhouse, erected in April 2019 to provide over 30-tons of fresh, farm-to-table produce annually. The restored riverfront and renewable water/energy facilities, with their associated gardens, riverfront trails and hydroponic greenhouses, could become magnet investments that attract visitors and new residents alike to our sustainable high-desert community - creating positive spillover benefits for the smaller cities and surrounding communities near John Day.
 
Our greatest assets are our people, our lands and our will to survive. We are resilient in spirit and are striving to overcome the decades-long decline that has plagued our community. With EPA's help, we can stop the decline and begin our climb toward a growing, revitalized, environmentally sustainable community.
 
 
 
 
 
	Population: 1,744
	Northern Border Regional Commision: Off


